
Memorandum  

 

 

Date: April 25, 2023 

 

To: Members of Council  

 

From: Laura Hall, Director, Corporate Services / Town Clerk 

 
Subject: Supplementary Information - Staff Report 2023-0100: CSPA, 2019 and OPP Detachment / 

Municipal Board 

 

The purpose of this memo is to provide supplementary information regarding Staff Report 2023-0100: 
CSPA, 2019 and OPP Detachment / Municipal Board which was brought forward to the General 
Committee Meeting on April 4. 
 
At the April 3 meeting, Committee sought clarification on whether the Town could seek to establish an 
OPP Detachment / Municipal Board at a future time. Pursuant to the proposed regulation, the Town could 
at any time with the Ministers approval, establish an OPP Detachment / Municipal Board. This would of 
course also require support from the Region of Peel. 
 
Based on the discussion at the Meeting, should Council seek to pursue option 2 to establish an OPP 
Detachment / Municipal Board, Council will have to decide if the membership of the Board will consist of 
5, 7 or 9 members. This requirement is set out in the statute.  In addition, the legislation also determines 
how members are appointed as outlined below: 
 
Five-member boards 

A municipal board that is composed of five members shall consist of the head of the municipal council or 
a council designate, one appointed member of the municipal council, one person appointed by resolution 
of the municipality, who is neither a member of the municipal council nor an employee of the municipality 
and two persons appointed by the Lieutenant Governor in Council. 

 
Seven-member boards 

A municipal board that is composed of seven members shall consist of the head of the municipal council 
or a council designate, two appointed members of the municipal council, one person appointed by 
resolution of the municipality, who is neither a member of the municipal council nor an employee of the 
municipality and three persons appointed by the Lieutenant Governor in Council. 

 
Nine-member boards 

A municipal board that is composed of seven members shall consist of the head of the municipal council 
or a council designate, three appointed members of the municipal council, one person appointed by 
resolution of the municipality, who is neither a member of the municipal council nor an employee of the 
municipality and four persons appointed by the Lieutenant Governor in Council. 

At this time, staff are still recommending that the Town maintain status quo and continue to participate in 
the Peel Police Services Board; and request that the Region increase the membership of the Board by 
appointing a member of Caledon Council to sit on the Peel Services Board. 


